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units in West Bengal is steadily im
proving. Improvements have been 
effected in management and operations 
have been streamlined after take-over 
by Govt. With decentralisation and 
delegation of powers, there has been 
improvement in the speed of decision
making. Internal Audit and Vigilance 
Sectict.is have been organised to effect 
ficonomies and avoid waste.
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“Warranty” Charges by Private Sec
tor Television Set Manufacturers

•656. SHRI SHANKERSINHJI 
VAGHELA:

SHRI AN ANT DAVE:

Will the Minister of ELECTRONICS 
be pleased to state;

(a) whether Government have seen 
a Press report appearing in the Eco
nomic Times, dated the 29th June,
1977 (New Delhi Edition) to the 
effect that the private sector televi
sion set manufacturers have decided 
to charge Rs. 300/- for “warranty” :

(b) whether so far they were not 
charging anything for “warranty” J 
and



(c) the reaction of Government 
thereto and the measures proposed to 
be adopted to ask the television set 
manufacturers not to charge anything 
for “warranty” ?

I
THE PRIME MINISTER (SHRI 

MORARJI DESAI): (a) Yes, Sir.

(b) So far, except for M/s Electro
nics Corporation of India LTD., 
(ECIL) and M/s J. K. Electronics, no 
other TV set manufacturer is known 
to have charged a separate fee for 
service during the warranty period.

(c) It has come to Government’s 
notice, that to take advantage of the 
concessional excise duty of 5 per cent 
available only on 51 cm TV sets with 
an ex-factory price of Rs. 1600 and 
below, TV set manufacturers have 
reduced the excise clearance price to 
that level, but have, thereafter, added 
a charge varying from around Rs. 70/
to around Rs. 400 depending on the 
the manufacturer, for servicing during 
the warranty period. There is no pro
vision under the present industrial 
licensing regulations for Government 
to intervene in this matter. However, 
as there are over 40 units making TV 
sets, the competitive market forces 
are expected to bring sufficient dis
cipline to the industry. Government 
will, however, consider intervening in 
the ’ matter if it becomes absolutely 
necessary.

Acceptance of Fuel Pofticy Commit
tee’s Recommendations

•657. SHRI K. LAKKAPPA: Will 
the Minister of ENERGY be pleased
to state;

(a ) whether Fuel P olicy  Commit
tee's recommendatioTis have been ac
cepted b y  Government;

(b) if so, facts thereof;
( c )  w hether planning lor detaUed 

industrial location will be consistent 
with the plants for production and 
movement of coal; and

(d) if so, details thereof?
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THE MINISTER OF ENERGY 
(SHRI P. BAMACHANDRAN): (a)
and (b). The Fuel Policy Committee 
was appointed by the Government of 
India in October 1970 to recommend 
an outline of a long-term national fuel 
policy and measures and agencies to 
promote the best utilisation of avail
able resources and optimum efficiency 
in the use of fuel. The Committee 
submitted its final report in August 
1974. The recommendations of the 
Fuel Policy Committee have been con
sidered by the Government and by 
and large these have been accepted in 
principle. Taking into account these 
recommendations, a National Energy 
Policy has been formulated, stressing 
inter alia that coal should be the 
principal source of energy in the coun
try, that import of oil should be re
duced and substituted by indigenous 
production and energy production and 
utilisation should be made as efficient 
as possible.
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(c) and (d). It has been accepted, 
as recommended by the Fuel Policy 
Committee, that the planning for ;a- 
dustrial locations should be consistent 
with the plans for production and 
movement of coal. In locating in
dustries, availability and supply of 
coal and other fonns of energy are 
taken into consideration. Similarly, 
plans for coal production and move
ment are formulated keeping in view 
the prospective demand for coal from 
industries in the various regions of the 
country. Steps have been taken by 
the coal companies and railways foi 
easy availability of coal to ihdustried 
in different locations. Proposals for 
establishment of industries. Seeking 
Government clearance are required to 
indicate details of fuel requirements, 
specifically coal and coke, and the cor
responding transport requirements to 
enable the Government to ensure that 
they are consistent with the plans for 
development and movement of coal 
and coke.




